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ROOM AT THE TOP
ooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During June we think of,
and pray for people living in: -

W/c June  5th Acres Crescent
W/c June 12th Beechview Road
W/c June 19th  Hunters Hill and Dodgsley Drive
W/c June 26th  Higher Heyes Drive

We invite you to add your own prayers



Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Dear Readers

Although the Queen reached her 90th birthday in April, most of the events and
celebrations to mark the occasion will be held in June throughout the country.
So here in Kingsley we have two events.  On Sunday 12th June there will be a
family BBQ held at the Village Institute, and I understand that good weather
has been ordered!  On the 14th June there will be an afternoon event for
senior citizens at the Community Centre.

On the 11th June there will be the quarterly KTI market with lots of goodies on
sale.  Also on the same day St John’s school will be holding their summer fete.

Another big event in June is, of course, the Referendum.  For those who are
as yet undecided there will be a debate on the 7th June at Frodsham
Community Centre which I am sure will be very interesting and will hopefully
answer your questions.

Finally I would like to remind you that there will not be a magazine in August
and therefore anything you want to advertise for August or September will
need to go in the July edition.

Elizabeth



On Stage Near You

Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

Thanks everybody for the feedback and in particular it was good to see the
unanimously positive response to the three Kingsley Players’ actors who
performed Alan Bennett’s ‘Talking Heads’ at Kingsley Community Centre
just in time for this issue. Whereas it seems Bennett is not everyone’s taste,
most people enjoyed the pieces selected and hearty congratulations are
due to Kingsley Players.

From the other plays featured last month the response we received for
Altrincham Garrick’s production of ‘Two into One’ was that it was
disappointing and Altrincham’s Little Theatre’s ‘ Move Over Mrs Markham’
was not as good as expected. Better feedback fortunately for Nantwich
Players’ Gods of Carnage with particular praise Charlie Gobbett. We did
miss mentioning  TipTop’s ‘Abigail’s Party ‘ which was liked by everyone.

In June Kingsley Players’ Ian Baines, James Partington and Jake Powell
are appearing elsewhere. Ian and James are at Harlequin Theatre
Northwich in Agatha Christie’s And Then There Were None. This is
directed by Yvette Owen, an experienced director normally seen at Ashton
Heyes but making her Harlequin debut. This should really be worth seeing.
The same applies to Jake, who played Bottom in their ‘Bite Sized
Shakespeare’ last October, and this time is taking on the full role with
Frodsham Players’ Midsummer Night’s Dream from 14th to 16th at St
Lawrence Church, Frodsham. To quote our correspondence it's a chance to
see Jake’s full Bottom.

Others in June:
1 – 4 Moulton Drama Group – The Odd Couple by Neil Simon –
popularised by the 1970’s television series. http://www.mdg.org.uk/

 1 – 4 Knutsford Little Theatre - Relatively Speaking by Alan Ayckbourn.
Another Ayckbourn revival and well worth a trip to this charming little theatre.
http://www.knutsfordlittletheatre.com/

We should be pleased to receive any feedback about shows you have seen
or if you wish to add items to next month's list by email
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com

John Doe

http://www.mdg.org.uk/
http://www.mdg.org.uk/
mailto:cheshireonstage@btinternet.com
mailto:cheshireonstage@btinternet.com


Kingsley Bookworms – Next meeting 2nd June 2016

Despite holidays, 9 people came to the May meeting. We were happy to welcome
two new members to the group. The May book was “Ted Hughes: The Unauthor-
ised Life” by Jonathon Bate. We agreed that the book was quite difficult for some
people and that it seemed to cross over between an academic piece of work and a
biography. The book included some of Ted Hughes’ work and insights into his
personal life although it turned out that the family had blocked access to some
personal information (which we thought was a shame). The most popular parts of
the book were about Hughes’ relationships. We scored the book 3.7 and although
some people hadn’t finished the book we had a particularly interesting discussion.

We decided to mark the 400 years since Shakespeare’s death by reading or seeing
a play. To help us along, are planning to go to Grosvenor Park on July 15th to see

“As You Like It”. If anyone would like to join us, we’d be delighted to welcome
you. We will talk about the play at our July meeting in preparation for the per-
formance.

Our next book is “The Lie Tree” by Frances Hardinge, described as “a deliciously
creepy novel”. We will talk about it at our meeting on June 2nd. We will also be
choosing our books leading up to the end of the year.

For July we plan to read “Life after Life” by Karen Atkinson (and a short discus-
sion about As You Like IT).

In August we will be reading Villette by Charlotte Bronte.

Our next meeting is on Thursday 2nd of June at the Red Bull. We start at
7.30pm and everyone is welcome.

If you want more information, or to join in any of our events please contact me on
vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also got our
own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.

THANK YOU

In Memory of my late husband William Frederick Webb who passed away
on 23.04.16

The Family and I would like to thank everyone who sent cards, messages
and flowers, they have all been of great comfort at this sad time

Thank you to everyone who attended the funeral & to those who made
donations to The Liverpool Heart & Chest Hospital

Marie Webb

http://www.mdg.org.uk/
http://www.mdg.org.uk/
mailto:cheshireonstage@btinternet.com
mailto:cheshireonstage@btinternet.com


KINGSLEY PARISH COUCIL UPATE

Kingsley Parish Council would formally like to place on record its thanks to
the outgoing Chairman, Mrs Claire Jones for presiding over a very busy and
exceptionally successful year as Chairman. A year which has had many
highlights but in particular the recruitment of a new Clerk and two new
Parish Councillors, a review of our own structures and processes, the
resurgence of the Kingsley and Newton Village Institute (and helped recruit
a new and active team of volunteers), and the delivery of a fantastic new
scheme at the Playing Fields and personally and successfully negotiated
funding from an external body of over £50,000. Claire has been involved in
all and led many of these initiatives and has given over many, many hours
of her own time to make a positive difference for those living in the village.

Deputy Cllr Danny Moores is stepping up as Chair for the forthcoming year,
with Cllr Chris Pownall taking over as Deputy.

Tree Planting
With the help of various groups and organisations around the village, the
Parish Council have now successfully planted 100 trees, obtained from the
Woodland Trust, at the playing field. It was important to plant the small
‘whips’ immediately in order to ensure they would survive, so they have
been planted in various locations around the edge of the field. From
Autumn onwards, and once the ‘whips’ have grown on, we will be looking to
thin out and relocate some of these new trees to other more appropriate
locations around the village. Later in the year, the Parish Council will look to
commission work that will help to develop a management plan for the
ongoing management of the existing trees and shrubs on the playing field.

Portfolios
Footpaths – Cllrs Moores and Vickers
Traffic and Transport – Cllrs Pownall and Vickers
Playing Field – Cllr Fletcher
Cemetery – Cllr Warburton
Personnel Committee – Cllrs Billows, Wilson, Crane, Pownall and Moores
KU17 – Cllrs Billows and Crossley
Village Enhancements – Cllrs Jones, Moores and Cliff
Village Bonfire Night
Medcare have approached the Council in regards to putting on bonfire
display in November, due to the success of the previous event. This was
approved by the Council.
Annual Meeting
The Annual Report will be available online on the Kingsley Website or on
request from the Parish Clerk.
Cemetery



The new contractor has commenced work.
Traffic and Transport
Cheshire West and Chester council will be marking out the parking bays
around the Community Centre to increase the capacity of the number of
vehicles that can park.
Town Farm Quarry
Monthly meetings are taking place with representatives from Kingsley, Crowton
and Acton Bridge. Conversations are ongoing between the quarry operators
and the council.
Ineos Meeting in Frodsham, 10th May.
Cllrs Pownall and Warburton attended the meeting – Cllr Pownall is due to
provide a further report.
Other Items
Potential refurbishment/landscaping of area around The Cross, and the
discussion about Neighbourhood Plan are deferred to a later meeting.

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHAPEL
Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 5th June
10:00 am  Morning Worship: Mr R.E.Swettenham
6.30 pm at  Blakelees Chapel : Prof N.Ford

Sunday 12th June
8.15am    The Hurst-Communion Rev S. Santry
10.00am  Morning Service: Rev S. Santry
6.00pm   Frodsham Circuit United Service

Sunday 19th June
10:00am  Morning Worship  : Rev S. Santry
6.30pm         Blakelees Chapel:  Rev S.Santry

Sunday 26th June
10:00am  Morning Worship: -Rev N.Stacey
6.30pm   Blakelees Chapel : Mrs A.Wright

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the children!
There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently attend, really do
enjoy!
We also have a Messy Church for families on the 1st Thursday of the month at The
Hurst. At 4.30pm -6.30pm.A meal is served as well as fun and games and a short
childrens’ service.



A Right Royal Party!
The Churches of Norley, Crowton and Kingsley

invite all senior citizens to come and join in
a celebration of the Queen’s 90th Birthday

Tuesday14th June 2016

At Kingsley Community Centre,
Smithy Lane, Kingsley, WA6 8ED

1.30pm to 4pm

Entertainment and light refreshments will be provided

Transport can be arranged

Please contact Audrey Griffiths  Tel No: 01928 788535
Email: audrey.griffiths1@btinternet.com

This is a free event but if you wish to make a donation it will be very
welcome and will go towards our next seniors’ event

KOI FOR SALE

Young Koi for sale
£5 each/ 3 for £12

All proceeds to Kingsley U17s.
Tel:01928 787225



ACROSS the EQUATOR to ZANZIBAR

A slide-show presented by
Andrew Wright at Crowton Village Hall

Friday 15th July 2016 @ 7:45 pm

Andrew will present his slide collection and tell the story of his 2012 eight
week cycling expedition in East Africa.

Entrance fee £5 on the door to include refreshments courtesy of the
M.C.F.S. social sub-committee.  No pre-booking required, all welcome.

All profits from this event will go to the Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society

Enquiries to:  Andrew Wright at 01565 734677 / Ann Palmer 01928 787430

Kingsley Cleaning Company

We clean and care for your home as if it were our
own, leaving you the time to focus on your other important com-

mitments.

ü Fully insured, professional domestic cleaning service

ü Free, no obligation consultation

ü Family owned business with accredited BCCA cleaners

Call 07555 507912 or visit our website for more information:



ON BEHALF OF

 CHESTER AID TO
THE

HOMELESS

THANK  YOU
FOR THE MAGNIFICENT

RESPONSE
as always FROM

THE KINGSLEY AREA TO MY
MUG APPEAL.

OVER 200 MUGS....STUNNING
!

******
and another 40 small ones

have
 gone to the a&e dept at

warrington hospital.

Carol Davies ** 787312

Kingsley Players call for audition

In October 2016, we will stage ‘Some of My Best Friends are Women’, by Carole
Tricker. The play is a comedy that takes a humorous look at the way woman operate
in a group. The cast consists of 5 women (ages from 20 to 70) and two men (aged
30 to 50). Age is less important than ability.

The audition will be held on Sunday 5th June at 7.00 pm at Kingsley Community
Centre.

Copies of the script and/or photocopies of the audition pages are available from the
Director, Colin Smith.   If you cannot attend the audition but would like to be
considered for a part please get in touch before 5th June.

For information about the parts, have a look at the kingsleyplayers.co.uk website or
contact Colin Smith (01928 788704) or Colin.Smith.64@icloud.com

The performance dates are Wednesday 19th October to Saturday 22nd October.

Hollow Lane, Kingsley
 (Next to the Horseshoe Inn)

www.elegancehealthandbeauty.com

June Offers
St Tropez Spray Tan - £15*

Choose Classic – develops to natural golden
tan,

or Express – choose light medium or darker tan,
develops faster than classic. Both last approx 5

days ,   or
Pedicure with polish - £25*

A relaxing 60 min foot & nail treatment including
foot spa, hard skin removal & application of

polish

Telephone 01928 787870 Or email
mail@elegancehealthandbeauty.com

* offers can be booked separately or together.
Cannot be used in conjunction with any other

offer.



“To be ‘IN’, or not to be ‘IN’ ?”
“That is the Question”

The most important decision of a generation
EUROPEAN REFERENDUM DEBATE

7.30 pm Tuesday 7th June
Frodsham Community Centre

SPEAKERS INCLUDE NW MEP SAJJAD KARIM AND OTHERS FROM
‘BRITAIN STRONGER IN EUROPE’ AND ‘VOTE LEAVE’,

Free Ticket entry. Apply to Sara Wakefield at
lswswake@googlemail.com
or ring or text 07785 341361

Donations at door.  £2 suggested. Bar available
A joint project between local councillors and FTI member.

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHAPEL
Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Sunday 5th June
10:00 am   Morning Worship: Mr R.E.Swettenham
6.30 pm at   Blakelees Chapel : Prof N.Ford
Sunday 12th June
8.15am    The Hurst-Communion Rev S. Santry
10.00am   Morning Service: Rev S. Santry
6.00pm   Frodsham Circuit United Service
Sunday 19th June
10:00am   Morning Worship  : Rev S. Santry
6.30pm          Blakelees Chapel:  Rev S.Santry
Sunday 26th June
10:00am  Morning Worship: -Rev N.Stacey
6.30pm   Blakelees Chapel : Mrs A.Wright

All are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the
children! There is a Sunday school for children, which those who presently
attend, really do enjoy!
We also have a Messy Church for families on the 1st Thursday of the
month at The Hurst. At 4.30pm -6.30pm.A meal is served as well as fun
and games and a short childrens’ service.



A new musical theatre class for children has been running at the Centre
since April and will run up until the summer holidays. The June dates and
times are listed below. For further details please contact Joanna Walton,
joannawalton1@hotmail.co.uk; Tel:077786052912

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.

Sorry for any confusion for anyone trying to contact me regarding
occasional bar work at the Community Centre, my email address is
mrpb_kca@yahoo.co.uk, please get in touch if you are interested.

Tuesday 14th,21st June    Yoga Class 6.30pm–8pm
Wednesday 1st June Kingsley W I       7.30pm
Wednesday 8th, 22nd June Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm
Wednesday 8th, 15th,22nd,29th Tap & Theatre Classes 4.30-6pm
Thursday 9th,16th,30th KU17’s
Thursday 23rd June the Community Centre will be used as a Polling
Station for the 2016 EU Referendum.

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year. The Centre now has a scintillating dance floor –
it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it   Birthday,   Anniversary,
Retirement or Wedding  Celebrations. Children’s Parties are
particularly popular!
The next K.T.I. Market will be on Saturday, 11th June 2016
There is potentially something there of interest for everyone : it is
truly a Centre for the Community

Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com





KINGSLEY & NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE
Registered Charity No 517740

FRIENDS’  2016-2017 RENEWAL NOTICE

The first Financial Year for Kingsley & Newton Village Institute under the
new Management Committee is now drawing to a close. The support that
we have received from those of you who have become a Friend of the
Institute has been invaluable : quite simply, we could not have done what
we have done, without you.
If you have not yet become a Friend of Kingsley & Newton Village
Institute, please read on!

Our payment structure for the Financial Year 2016/17 is as follows :
Those who wish to use the facilities of the Institute shall become Friends of
the Institute by virtue of making a donation of  £15. This payment is asked
for as a contribution to the Institute for consolidation of the financial position
whilst the Management Committee seeks to improve the facilities and the
fabric of the building. We stress that the Committee will use its discretion for
any known cases of hardship.

Tennis & Bowls : to be an Adult/Adult Family member of the KNVI
Bowls and Tennis sections you must be a Friend of KNVI.
Membership of Bowls and Tennis : the following list of charges applies to
both Bowls and Tennis, which is to say that one payment will enable you to
play either tennis or bowls or both. This is a significant change in the
membership structure. Persons becoming members must register their
interest for either bowls or tennis or both and must agree to abide by the
rules and playing etiquette of both disciplines. Each section will be managed
by a working committee which will be responsible to the KNVI Management
Committee.
Fees :

a. Adult membership £20 annually
b. Junior membership (under 18 yrs) £10 annually
c. Family membership £45 annually
d. Pay to Play : £2.50 per time for both tennis and bowls
e. Student membership (for all those in full time education) : £10

Guests : Bowls and tennis members will be entitled to take a guest with
them free of charge to use the sports facilities but this will be limited to three
occasions annually for the same guest after which time the guest will be
asked to comply with one of the above memberships.
Tuition : Any Friend of KNVI will be permitted to use the bowling green and
tennis courts for tuition arranged by the bowling and tennis sections for a
limited time to establish whether they wish to pursue the activity.



Friends’ Children : Any child whose parent/s is /are Friends of KNVI may
join in any activity of KNVI. With respect to bowls and tennis, Friends
must be members of one of these sections for their child(ren) to qualify. This
is designed to allow children to play the sport with their parents. If the child
wishes to use the facilities otherwise then he/she must become a Junior
member of the relevant section.

Kingsley & Newton Village Institute is a registered charity (no. 517740)
providing a Village Hall and other facilities primarily for the people of
Kingsley but also for others.
The support scheme “Friends of KNVI” that was launched by the KNVI

Management Committee in 2015 has helped restore the financial viability of
the Village Institute and it has generated new interest in the Institute’s
facilities. You, as a Friend of KNVI, would play a vital role in conserving what
is a wonderful asset for the community. An added bonus is that, as a
registered charity, additional income is available for the Institute through Gift
Aid if you are a taxpayer. In 2015-2016 we have been able to reclaim over
£800 through this scheme. We sincerely hope that you will support us in
this way as we move forward.

Please return the completed application form to Elizabeth M Batey, KNVI
Treasurer, Higher Heyes Farm, Ball Lane, Kingsley, Frodsham, WA6 8HP,
or hand in to the Institute.
Thank you.
The Management Committee

Local Professional Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the elderly, in particular those
suffering from dementia. I am CRB checked, fully insured, and

I can supply references. My services include personal care,
domestic duties, shopping, appointments, and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369 or 07850 445184."







ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST

PARISH CHURCH, KINGSLEY

OPEN GARDEN
AT

GREENBANK HOUSE,

THE CROSS, KINGSLEY

SATURDAY 2nd JULY

FROM 1.30 – 4.30 p.m.

BY KIND PERMISSION OF

PHIL AND JEAN

ADMISSION £5

Including tea & cake

Tickets from church members or 788314

Proceeds to Kingsley Parish Church Funds

TheWI
Notice

The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 1st June at 7-30pm
in the Kingsley Community Centre

The speaker will be

Neil Cliff on
“How I had a Million and spent it”



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
3pm-5pm on Thursday June 2nd

Messy Church
A Special Picnic with Fun and Games

A celebration of the Queens 90th Birthday
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

Plus An Art Competition

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cover costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 3.00pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

The Hurst Souperstars
Soup lunch

Monday 13th June
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups, Puddings

Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

All proceeds this month in aid of  Beth Eden Christian Guest House.  If
you have not been before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a

friendly chat whilst eating delicious home-made food.
We make a plea for as many men as possible to come along, as it is
not just for ladies who lunch but for men who would enjoy a hearty

soup and pudding





15 people joined the Short Walk on 27 April. Starting from
Norley Village Hall and entering Delamere Forest via
the Delamere Way. The route skirted the edge of the
forest to the east of the main road, 'climbing' Hart Hill
before returning to the Village Hall. 4.5 miles. We were lucky that most of the
mud had dried and  the weather was fine until about 5 minutes before
returning to the cars when it snowed.  Lunch was enjoyed at the Horseshoe
Inn in Kingsley.

The Long Walk, on 10 May, was from Bunbury. Starting by the village church
we skirted the cemetery to head north towards Tilstone Bank to reach the
Shropshire Union canal. Following the tow-path eastward we arrived at the
double Bunbury Locks, where volunteers were on hand to  assist barges
through the locks. We took an early lunch there as light drizzle started to fall.
Subsequently, we continued further along the canal-side before returning to
Bunbury village by a circuitous route over fields and finally past Bunbury's
old watermill. Rani had set in for the afternoon, but we avoided the worst of
it. Eight of us walked the 8.5 miles
Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
. Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club
page of the Kingsley Village website.  For more information tel. 788132
(short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group

KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP
BILLY ELLIOTT

The Musical
Tuesday 10th January 2017

At The Palace Theatre, Manchester
Discounted ticket price £50.00    Transport £13.00

A FEW TICKETS REMAINING
Full payment with order

Ray Wilson on 01928 787678



GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson

 07791414919 or
01606-624364

SUMMER HANGING BASKETS
£14 each or 2 for £25
FREE DELIVERY



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader







Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295







Freelance Hairdresser

Specialist in cutting,
colouring & styling

Call for an appointment or free
consultation

 Kingsley

01928 787621 or 07712
561782

Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860





IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in June 2016

Thurs 2nd- Messy Church at The Hurst 3pm-5pm.A “special” picnic
  to celebrate The Queens’ Birthday.
Sat 11th  9.30am-Noon at KCC: KTI Market.
Mon13th Noon to 1pm Hurst Soup lunch
Tues 14th 9.00am Walking Group.  Meet at KCC.
Wed 15th  8.00pm: Café Church at The Hurst “What the papers say”
  + Tea, coffee and cakes.
Sun 19th  Fathers’ Day +National Kissing Day +
-10.00am   Hurst Chapel Anniversary. Rev S. Santry
Thurs 23rd-  2.30pm at The Wyches : Tea at 2.30
Wed 29th 9.30am Walking Group.  Meet at KCC

Every Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at Village Institute–Tai Chi.  Consists of
meditation and gentle relaxation movement. Really helpful if
stressed/worried/overworked! Free trial for your first attendance !!! Only
£40.00 for ten sessions.


